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Delegate C.T. Wilson  
Economic Matters Committee, Chairman 
Lowe House Office Building, Room 231 
6 Bladen St., Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
February 21, 2025 
 
RE: HB 1241 - Other Tobacco Products and Electronic Smoking Devices - Seizure and 
Wholesaler Licensure Requirements 
 
POSITION: FAVORABLE 
 
Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I am writing to you as The Director of Youth Programs & Engagement, living, working 
and serving, within the 21217 neighborhood of Baltimore City, to express my support for 
HB 1241. I support this bill because I believe it will:  
 

-​ Protect youth from harmful substances  
-​ Reduce health disparities within African American and low income communities   
-​ Promote positive holistic youth development 
-​ Increase accountability and regulation within the tobacco, e-cigarette and 

wholesale industries 
 

As a youth development professional and non-profit leader, I work closely with youth 
and teens preparing for college and careers. I've seen firsthand how vaping and 
tobacco products negatively impact their focus, health, and future aspirations. Many 
young people, especially in marginalized communities, are targeted by easy access to 
these products, often unaware of their long-term consequences. I’ve worked with 
students who struggle with nicotine addiction, which affects their academic performance 
and mental well-being. Strengthening regulations through HB1241 is a crucial step in 
protecting our youth, ensuring they have a healthier path toward success.  
 
I am especially grateful to the Chairman of this committee for his historic support of 
legislation protecting our youth from tobacco, to Delegate Amprey for his sponsorship of 
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this legislation in the House, and to Chairwoman Beidle for her sponsorship of this 
legislation in the Senate.  
 
Despite progress in tobacco control, the problem of youth access to tobacco products, 
particularly e-cigarettes, remains significant. Data indicates that over 48,000 Maryland 
high school students self-report that they use tobacco products, a number that likely 
falls short of the true total. The marketing strategies and new products like flavored 
e-cigarettes target and hook kids, Big Tobacco’s next generation of customers. 
 
The impact of youth tobacco use is both a public health and economic burden. Maryland 
incurs annual healthcare costs of approximately $3.14 billion directly related to smoking, 
and 27.5% cancer-related Maryland deaths can be traced to tobacco use. We must act 
now to mitigate its influence on the health of our children and our communities at large. 
 
HB 1241 proposes to grant the Alcohol, Tobacco, and Cannabis Commission the same 
seizure powers over e-cigarettes that it already has over other tobacco products like 
cigarettes, to make the Commission’s oversight and enforcement authority across the 
tobacco market. The legislation also brings e-cigarettes in line with regulations for other 
tobacco products, notably by requiring records keeping for the sale of e-cigarettes.  
These steps are crucial for ensuring the same healthcare and public health strategies 
and enforcement that protect Maryland's youth from products like cigarettes are also 
available for e-cigarettes. 
 
The need for this legislation is broadly recognized. In 2024, polling showed eighty-one 
percent of Maryland voters supported action against Big Tobacco to safeguard our 
children. I urge you to vote in favor of HB 1241, and continue your strong track record of 
protecting our children from the dangers of tobacco.  
 
Thank you for your consideration and for taking a stand with me. 
 

Sincerely,​
 

 

Shawnice Jackson  
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No Boundaries Coalition  


